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DECEMBER 2022 NEWS 
 

MEETINGS FOR DECEMBER  
Planning Board Meeting: 12/01/2022, 6 pm  

Zoning Board Meeting: 12/08/2022, 7:30 pm  

Historic Society: 12/05/2022, 7:15 pm 

Recreation Association: 12/14/2022, 8 pm 

Planning Board Workshop Meeting: 11/17/2022, 6 pm 

Committee Meeting: 11/22/2022, 6 pm 

Christmas 12/26/2022 Office Closed -No trash pickup 

Office Closed 12/27/2022 – Trash will be picked up 

New Year Office closed 01/02/2023 -No trash pickup 

OFFICE CLOSED FOR THE HOLIDAYS 

MON. DECEMBER 26 AND TUES. DECEMBER 27 AND MON. 
JANUARY 2 

TRASH WILL BE PICKED UP ON  
TUES. DECEMBER 27 AND TUES. JANUARY 3  
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“Be yourself; everyone 
else is already taken” – 
Oscar Wilde 
  

Greetings Fellow Southampton Residents: 

The calendar has turned to December and it’s time for sleigh bells, holiday parties and winter weather!  

On behalf of the Township Committee and the staff and employees of the Township, we wish you a Merry 

Christmas, a Happy Hanukkah and a safe and prosperous New Year!  Please join us at the annual tree lighting 

on Friday, December 2nd at 6:30pm as well as the annual Christmas Concert on Saturday, December 10th.  At 

the annual concert, we ask for gift card donations in any amount and to any location (grocery store gift cards 

are often especially needed).  All gift cards will be assembled by the Southampton Schools for families who 

need some assistance this year.  A special thanks to the sponsors of the concert – the LeisureTowne Civic 

League and  Acme/Lingo Flagpoles. 

Also – just a reminder, as winter weather approaches, please help our terrific Public Works staff by 

parking cars in driveways when possible to allow for plowing of streets.  Also, if you have a particular curb 

that is difficult to see (i.e. one that gets hit by cars), please put a small flag or other marker to let the plow 

drivers know its location. 

This has been another great year in Southampton.  We look back and celebrate the Memorial Day 

Parade, perhaps the largest fireworks crowd ever, and the summer concerts that were very well attended.  

We look forward to what 2023 has to offer.  As always, if you have suggestions or questions, please 

do not hesitate to contact the Township Office. 

Mayor Michael Mikulski 

 

http://www.southamptonnj.org/


 
A new phone system has been installed at  

5 Retreat Road. 
(Subject to Change) 

 
Call 609 859-2736 and below are the extensions: 

 
1. Construction  
2. Tax Collection Office  
3. Vital Statistics – Marriage License, Birth and Death Certificates 
4. Tax Assessor 
5. Clerk’s Office – General questions and Public Works, 

Brush/Leaf Pickup 
6. Administrator 
7. Zoning Officer  
8. Code Enforcement 
9. Court extension 1022– This will transfer you to the Court 

 
 

     

 

Leaf Collection 

Leaves will be picked up in bags only.   

Do not rake to the curb.  Leaves will be 
picked up from 

 

November 1 to February 28. 

 

 

 

You must call 609 859-2736 to be placed on a pick up list.   

No more than 10 bags of leaves will be picked up at a time.  

If the leaves are in the trash,  

your trash will NOT be picked up. 
  



 

VINCENTOWN- RAILROAD STATION 

ON NORTH MAIN STREET 

A vital part of the community in the late 1800’s was the Vincentown branch of the 
Camden and Burlington Railroad Company. It was incorporated on March 15, 1861, and 
by 1864 the road ran from Ewansville to Vincentown, parallel to Route 206. The railroad 
was used both as transportation for folks working in various parts of Camden and 
Burlington County and for transportation of cattle, milk, and produce to market. A spur 
was built especially to haul the marl from the local marl pits to other parts of the state. 
The Railroad ran until 1928. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

The Southampton Township office will be closed 
December 26 and December 27 to observe the Holiday. 

Trash will be picked up December 27 
And 

Closed January 2 to observe New Years 
Trash will be picked up January 3 



 

You Are Cordially Invited  
to the  

 

VINCENTOWN VILLAGE  
CHRISTMAS TREE LIGHTING 

(Tree donated by Carolyn Kleiner) 

Date: Friday, December 2nd 

Time: 6:30 p.m.  

Where: Main Street 

 

Musical Performances by 
Southampton Township School: 

  

Vincentones 
Jazz Band 

 

SANTA will arrive on the 
Fire Truck!  

 

Visit with Santa at the Old 
Town Hall after the parade.  

 
  



 



 



 

 

 



  



 

 



 


